Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

May 7, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 7, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Councilman Warren D. Albright was unable to attend.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Richard and Rita Nixon and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held April 2, 2018 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Richard and Rita Nixon came before the Council to discuss Gun Shop Road.  They attended a Commissioners meeting and were directed to the Council to discuss the Wheel Tax.  The Council is not responsible for road decisions. It is the hope of The Council that proceeds from the gas tax and the $15 charge at the BMV will help with the repair of the county roads.   The Council is currently not in favor of a Wheel Tax.  

President Summers gave the Tourism report submitted by Jim Stoughton.   

Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel presented a new enhancement to the current payroll software the Auditor’s Office currently has.  The Commissioners agreed to the purchase pending Council approval.  The software is an Employee Self Service Portal where employees can access and print their paystub, update personal information, etc.  Deputy Auditor Abel was able to negotiate a better price since attending the Commissioner meeting.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the purchase of the Employee Self Service Portal Software.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  An additional appropriation for $5,374.74, which is $2,000 less than previously submitted, will be on the agenda for the June meeting. 
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, came before the Council with information requested from the last meeting.  Kinder contacted AT&T regarding the possibility of having a store in Martin County.  AT&T is not interested at this time due to store in Daviess and Dubois Counties.  Kinder also submitted a report concerning the Broadband issue in the Martin County.  There is a provider interested in placing fiber in Martin County.  
Auditor Roush submitted the Highway Departments two-week schedule as requested and also a report on MVH revenue.  

The Courthouse will be closed Tuesday, May 7, 2018 for Election Day and Monday, May 28, 2018 for Memorial Day.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:36pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, June 4, 2018.  
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